Report By K. Ramchandar of Asha Bangalore

Visit to REWARD supported schools in Kalpakkam
_
I had visited the REWARD supported schools in Kalpakkam on Feb 20th 
2006.  I met Mr. Sridhar and Ms. Kala at their place and Sridhar took me 
around in his motorcycle.  What they are trying to do is very similar to 
the Asha Bangalore efforts with the government schools.  They have 
appointed additional teachers since the government appointments of 
teachers is woefully inadequate.  They have also been working with the 
Education Officer to apply pressure in appointing more teachers.  One 
school is higher secondary (6-12th) one school is high school (10th) and 
two are middle schools (1-7).  The higher secondary and high schools 
focus has been to increase the pass percentage which has been very low 
before.  Most of the HMs are quite receptive to the idea of appointing 
additional teachers.  Though Mr. Sridhar did mention that sometimes 
there was friction between government teachers and the add-on teachers 
since they tend to shift the burden on the latter. 

Like Asha Bangalore volunteers, Mr. Sridhar and Ms. Kala have been doing 
this work entirely on voluntary basis.  They are employees of Kalpakkam 
power plant.  Overall I think they are doing very good work and we 
should extend as much support as possible from our side.

Since i spent only very few hours there i am not able to write a 
detailed report.

Regards,
Ram.
